
 
 
 

Friends of Atascadero Lake October 16, 2018 Board Meeting Minutes 
 

Present: Dena Kaigel, Olan Kaigel, Bob Edmonds, Michelle Harms, Mark Hontz, 
Kathy Hontz, Don Lynge, Nancy Hair. Absent: Jon Trumbull, Barbara Combs, Paul 
Murphy. Guests: Dick and Wendy Pierce 
 
 

• Approval of the September 1, 2019 Minutes 

• Treasurer’s Report, Olan Kaigel: Beginning balance of $30,300.20, deposits 
of $202.00, withdrawals of $1255.31, leaving an ending balance of 
$29,247.01. Because the water level is high and the pump costs have been 
over $400 per month from last year, Don Lynge made a motion and Bob 
seconded, to turn off the pump. All approved. (the day after the vote we re-
considered as we did not affect the pedal boat concession by having the 
lake to low, it was unanimously agreed by email to keep the pump running). 

• Lake Perimeter Signage Project, Michelle Harms: Michelle requested a 60% 
deposit for the first sign costing $2,205.66. If we did the remaining 9 signs 
all at once the charge per sign would be $1650.00 each. The board had 
decided to complete the first sign to see how it looks and completed 
installation by the city before we order the remaining signs. This first sign 
should be completed in 20 days. Bob and Michelle will contact the city for 
installation. 

• Lake Perimeter Clean Up, Nancy Hair: We hope many folks come out to 
volunteer. We did hear back form the Grizzly Camp and they will be sending 
out 41 cadets around noon to help us. This is great news as they can do the 
work of hauling all the trimmings to the dumpsters. We will contact the 
Grizzlies for ways to thank them. Richard Mason from Sound Off came to 
the lake an intervened Nancy Hair regarding the cleanup. We really 
appreciate the airtime and Richards effort in supporting Friends of 
Atascadero Lake. 



• LakeFest 2020, Nancy Hair: After much discussion Don made a motion and 
Michelle seconded it to leave the May 2020. We will be looking at some 
other groups to partner with to add to the event. 

• Algae Report, Bob Edmonds: Bob did not get a return call from Nick Debar 
regarding the algae prior to the meeting. The city has been diligent about 
putting in the product and the lake looks healthy and good. Everyone is 
enjoying all the fishing going on at the lake also. 

• Round Table: The Tamale Festival is January 17th and 18th.  January 17th will 
be a family night, no alcohol. January 18th will be the full festival with music, 
alcohol and of course more tamales. This is a wonderful opportunity for our 
group to raise funds and we appreciate the city allowing us to participate in 
this way. So please save the date of January 18th, we will be needing 
volunteers. Don Lynge asked Dick and Wendy Pierce if they would like to 
become board members and they said they would think about it.  


